
Town of Summit 
                               Monthly Meeting 
                                                          November 12, 2013 
 
Ed Pfaff called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 
 
Roll Call: Ed Pfaff, Elaine Rollins, Jeff Hanson, Tammy Miller, Cory Wohlrab 
 
Public Attendance:  Pete Simon 
 
Public Input: None.   
 
Tammy Miller read the minutes of the October  meeting.  Jeff Hanson made a motion to accept the minutes as being read.  
Seconded by Cory Wohlrab.  Motion carried. 
 
Elaine Rollins gave the treasurer’s report.  A motion was made by Cory Wohlrab to accept the report as presented.  
Seconded by Jeff Hanson.  Motion carried. 
 
Building Permits:  None.   
  
Old Business: Ed attended another Mauston Ambulance meeting but there was only a brief discussion about the 
paramedic proposal.  Ed invited the other members of the board to attend the next informational meeting. 
 
New Business:  Pete Simon was present to discuss the Seven Mile Creek recycling dumpster.  He asked the town board if 
they would consider Seven Mile Creek placing a recycle dumpster at the Town Shop for his 8-10 people to be able to 
utilize.  He explained the DNR minimum hour requirement for the recycling program. Pete feels they are wasting 
Township money for the few that use this service in their Township.  Pete said they would be willing to pay a portion of 
the recycling personnel wages and pay for their own recycling dumpster pickup services.  After Pete left the board further 
discussed this and agreed to make a motion.  Jeff Hanson made a motion to take on Seven Mile Creek Recycling 
Dumpster at a cost of $75 to them with contingency that they will have their own recycling dumpster picked up and 
contingent upon a written agreement.  The motion was carried and approved by all saying Aye.    Larry’s health insurance 
premium has increased significantly so it has been decided that this payment will be increased to cover this amount for 
him.  Pay increases for the patrolmen and yearend bonuses were also discussed.  Jeff Hanson made a motion to increase 
payment for Larry’s health insurance to $500.00 a month, increase the patrolman wages $.50 cents, and give yearend 
bonuses - $300.00 for Larry Czys, $50.00 for Clyde Keller, $50.00 for Borden Buelow, and $50.00 for Dennis Scott.  
Cory Wohlrab seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
   
Road Maintenance:  Sand has been delivered.  Snow fence is being put up in different areas throughout the Township for 
experimenting.   
 
Bills/Payments:  Bills and payments were reviewed.  Jeff Hanson made a motion to approve the bills as presented.  Cory 
Wohlrab seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:17 P.M. was made by Cory Wohlrab.  Seconded by Jeff Hanson.  Motion carried. 
 
These minutes were taken by me, Tammy Miller, Clerk, and are correct to the best of my knowledge.   
        Tammy Miller, Clerk 
 
 
 
Draft Minutes Subject to Approval 
 
 
 
 
 


